DfL Project Staff Stories: Ric Canale
Well basically it's my job at La Trobe to lead educational technology developments, and because modern effective curriculum these days is very much dependent upon educational technologies, it's essential that the choice of technologies and implementation choices and the development of them, aligns well with the key teaching and learning strategies of the University, which is Design for Learning. So basically my involvement is to ensure the alignment of those technologies with the Design for Learning project.

I've noticed many challenges from the sidelines, so there have been a couple that I have been directly involved with, or that have challenged my work particularly. The main one was the need for the timing of our LMS change, our learning management system change, to coincide with the 2011 start of the academic year, because 2011 was the first year in which new curriculum was rolled out in many first-year courses. So it was essential to have the new learning management system ready, prepared and available and reliable when that year started. I'm happy to say that we achieved that, and that happened over a year ago now, so that was one major challenge that we over came.

Another challenge arises from needing to continue to support staff appropriately, and that means we've had to review and continuously improve the activities that the CTLC offers, to support staff in their teaching and learning. This is something that will go on for a long time, we need to move to a more holistic and integrated suite of offerings, which supports the fundamentals of Design for Learning.

For me probably the most exciting thing about DfL in particular is that it is a systemic change across the entire institution, it seeks to influence and affect all subjects and all teaching staff, all courses. It attempts to raise the bar and establish minimum standards across the entire institution. Now that's in one sense very ambitious, it's change and a program that requires continuous support over a period of years in order to achieve what it sets out to do. I think that's very exciting because I'm not aware of any other institution that's attempted something as ambitious as this. On the other hand what DfL begins to ask of us is not really terribly much, it's not terribly ambitious, it's common sense, they're all things that are well-known to work. There is a vast body of research that underpins what DfL is espousing us to do. So it's got an interesting mix of being in one perspective asking a lot and being very ambitious, but from another point of view it's quite doable and should be within our grasp.

While I think the main thing is I would hope for our students it means that they'll engage with their learning and achieve better learning outcomes, and I would hope that when they graduate and leave La Trobe that they go with confidence and with a sense of personal achievement and satisfaction with what they've done with their time here. For our staff I would hope that our staff would also be able to engage with their teaching more or more deeply and that they find they have more time, that is productive time and less of their time is spent on administrative and non-productive work as a result of the systems and procedures that are put in place to support their teaching, and the curriculum renewal. So I think together those sorts of outcomes would be fantastic.

